

### RANDOLPH POLICE DEPARTMENT

# Randolph, Massachusetts

41 South Main Street • Randolph, MA 02368-4820 • 781-963-1212



Anthony T. Marag Chief of Police

To: Town Manager Brian Howard

From: Chief Anthony T. Marag

Subject: Request for Dead-End sign Chapin Circle

June 28, 2022

On June 24, 2022, Bruce Pearlman of 29 Acorn Drive spoke with Sergeant Robert LeGrice about his traffic concerns on the street. Several issues were discussed, and a visual inspection of the area was conducted. It is based on the analysis of the area that I make the following are recommendations:

- 1) Two 20MPH signs be installed at 19 Acorn Drive and across from 49 Acorn Drive.
- 2) Two "Slow Children" signs be installed replacing the existing signs, which are old and no longer in conformance with Federal Highway Traffic Guidelines

We will also place speed signs in the area to remind drivers of the speed limit.

Respectfully,

Anthony T. Marag Chief of Police

# POLICE ARDOL

# RANDOLPH POLICE DEPARTMENT

# Randolph, Massachusetts

41 South Main Street • Randolph, MA 02368-4820 • 781-963-1212



Anthony T. Marag Chief of Police

To: Town Manager Brian Howard From: Chief Anthony T. Marag

Subject: Request for Dead-End sign Chapin Circle

June 28, 2022

On June 24, 2022, a Chapin Circle resident spoke with Sergeant Robert LeGrice requesting a Dead-End sign be placed on Chapin Circle at South Main Street. She said that there have been several cars turning onto the street and then realizing it was a dead-end turn around and at times drive over residents' lawns.

After reviewing the above information, I am recommending that a Dead-End sign be installed.

Respectfully,

Anthony T. Marag Chief of Police